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MINUTES

June 4, 2015
9:30 - 1200 hours

Lanark County Council Chambers

Thanks to Kelford Youth Services for refreshments
Call to Order- welcome and regrets

· Present:  Pam Harris, Mariah Caswell, Martha Duncan, Elaine Murkin, Tanis Cowan, Sharon Bjersko, Sue Poldervaart, Fraser Scantlebury, Terri Lee Kelford, Mona Wynn,  Adam Gariepy, Sara Hammel, Darrel Deans, Student, Laurie, Susan Edwards, Bill Montgomery, Sue Cavanaugh ,  Donna Davidson, Emily Cassell, Jane Torrance, Dave Murphy, Kevin Clouthier, Allan Hogan, Nicole, Michelle Neville, Jane Hess, Cathy Clarke
· Guests:  Wendy Dehler, Elaine Kicknosway

· Regrets:  Mary Lou White, Tom Jordan, Erin Lee

Opening:  Elaine Kicknosway led the Council in a traditional Algonquin opening ceremony with the main theme of giving thanks.

Call to Order:  Allan called the meeting to order

Approval of Minutes 

· Minutes of were approved as presented
Approval of Agenda 

· Agenda was approved as presented

New Business 
Our Aboriginal Partners:  Alan introduced our guests, Wendy Dehler from Makonsag Aboriginal Head Start and Elaine Kicknosway from Minwaashin Lodge, as well as Susan Edwards and Bill Montgomery from UCDSB

· Makonsag Head Start Program – Wendy Dehler.  A video, A Story of Impact, was presented.  Wendy shared information from the video about children in the Ottawa area.  The Makonsag Head Start program is working on raising awareness of First Nations, Metis and Inuit peoples.  The day care program can accommodate 24 children.  It is partnered with both Ottawa School Boards.  Teachers from both boards were invited to spend time in this facility, and were given information and teaching tools to take back to their own schools

· Approaching Cultural Safety – Elaine Kicknosway runs programs at Minwaashin and at Wabano. All adults involved with the children are required to have a police check.  Grandparents are welcomed to the centre, all ages are given instruction in language. A Coalition which included all aboriginal service providers, meet to discuss provision of service.  A booklet “Learning Together” was put together, as well as posters sent to all schools.  Kits were given providing information and taught to the children.  Elaine stressed the importance of protocols with Family and Children Services.(Jane Hess asked if the kits were available for the Public Health Sector.  Answer was yes, and Jane will include email address for Elaine.)

· Susan Edwards – UCDSB spoke of the integration of aboriginal studies.  She introduced team members who are providing some of that work.  She gave statistics, saying that FNMI students have big drop out numbers.  She reported that community connections need to be improved.  One of the goals is to boost student achievement; that courses taught need to be authentic, the focus is on literacy goals, well-being and equality.  One program begun recently is for self- identification at registration of the child.

· Bill Montgomery spoke of the FNMI programs he is involved in from the Haida perspective.   

Jane presented a group activity to assist in reflection.  She handed out a sheet of four questions which she asked to be filled out and handed back. The questions deal with the Aboriginal Partners.  This topic will be included on the agenda for next meeting.  Fraser asked that an acknowledgement of whose lands the meeting takes place on, and the original nation’s name.  Jane mentioned honouring FNMI with the gift of tobacco.  The above pays respect and acknowledges the First Nations.

Thanks was given to the team from Upper Canada Board for their presentation

Business Arising
· Special Needs Strategy:  Jane read the letter of support from LCPC, signed by the co-chairs, which is to be given to Christine Perringer.  This letter indicates support of the strategy proposed for LLG. 
· Collective Impact - Poverty Reduction Fund application:  Mona reported that no application will be put forward this year.  There will be a second round of funding available   The working group will check resources that are already available, and determine what is needed for the future.  The needs will be discussed at a future meeting.

Reports 

· Regional Process - Darrel named the persons responsible for each region regarding the regional process.  New development is the identification of lead agency for this service.  Information will be available to Jane end of June.

· Planner’s Report – Attached to agenda
· Community Issues - Alan reported that at a case resolution meeting last month the group realized there is just not enough money and needs are not being met. An update on this will be discussed at October’s meeting.
· Service Integration – no discussion
· Youth Justice Collaborative - Sue Poldervaart reported that 27 referrals have been received since April.  SF Police (Dave Murphy) and the  OPP remains on Advisory.  The success rate on engagement level is good and so far only 4 youth/families have declined service.

Emerging Issue Discussion - Jane reported that we need to think about the Federal Election, and plan for a round-table discussion before the next meeting.  If anyone is interested in Round Table discussions, talk to Jane.
Professional Development – 
· Sue Cavanagh reported Dr. Sean Phillips will speak Oct. 7 on attachment at the Gallipeau Centre Smiths Falls.

· Jane Hess reported that there will be a Breast Feeding Seminar – Oct. 12 -13

Announcements and Information Sharing

· Donna – a Boot Drive conducted by LCP for Therapeutic Riding netted $5000 - Donna knows where you can have coins counted.

· Tanis – Duck Race tickets for sale.  Referrals for placement for kids June 22

· Sharon – let her know of projects re development of food assets in community

· Library – reading program Grant for tutoring age 3-5.

· Kevin – still no news re lead agency application from Open Doors

· Michelle – Catholic Board meeting June 17 re survey results.  Suicide protocol signed March 31 including hospitals, police both school boards.  Available on web site

· Jane – Big data, small places – 5 projects 

· Fraser – call re information on Trillium grants

Upcoming Agenda Items – none identified
Key Messages

ongoing learning, aboriginal recognition of land we are meeting on for each meeting.

Community and family – Family and Children’s Services

Election Will be circulated by Chair – Jane will paste these later

Adjournment at 12:00 noon

Next Meeting scheduled for October 1, 2015
Recording Secretary was Cathy Clarke
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